ICE Committee Minutes / Report
3/15/12
Members present:  Karen Dannehl, Christine Young-Gerber, Angie de Braga, Jeannie Rosenthal,  Ami Rogers, Michelle Smith, Karen Kimber, Mardell Wilkins, Gail Rappa
Member absent:  Wendy Charlebois
The Film Festival was a success.  This year, it averaged 40 to 50 people per film.  The committee is trying to make it self-supporting.  The audience feedback was quite positive.  It was suggested that we look into child care to allow parents to be able to attend our events without having to find individual sitters, but to book their children’s care when they buy tickets to an event.  We can use money raised from the film festival for the Film Movement subscription we discussed earlier.  The Elko Cinema Society would like to explore the possibility of sharing those films with their members as well.
The Art Gallery is successful.  For the upcoming Student Art Show, we’d like the Argentum items on display to be framed and matted.  Mardell will accept the pieces, and can lock them up in Berg Hall.  These items can also be featured on the digital display screens in Leonard Center for Student Life.  The art gallery’s advisory board has had its first meeting.  It’s going well.  They’re setting up the bylaws and getting everything in order.

The Vince Juaristi book signing on campus was his biggest one so far – 75 to 80 attendees.  He sold 66 books in Elko, and 20 in Ely the next night.

Christine reported the tickets for Urinetown were selling well.  She’s had to take extras over to the controller’s office several times.  The Friday night pay-what-you-can program is on track.
Argentum has been finalized.  All the winners have been chosen, and we now proceed to layout and printing.

The Tumblewords grant from the Nevada Arts Council was approved.  Shaun Griffen will be here for a public reading on April 10th at 6 p.m.  It will be available via IAV in Winnemucca and Ely, too.  His outreach workshop will be on April 11th from 10 to noon.  It’s open to the public.  ICE will pay for the posters, promotion and lodging.

Joni Morris will be here Thursday, April 19th, performing Legendary Ladies of Country Music at 6:30 in the Theater.  $15 general public, $12 advance.  Christine will help with costume changes.

Dinner & a movie will be on September 16th,  in conjuction with the Van Norman Horse Sale & Capriola Ranch Rodeo.  The Gathering will be the film, and will return for the Ruby Mountain Film Festival.  It will cost $500, and a grant will be applied for.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Dannehl

